
SOUTH HAVEN CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

   MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 11, 2025 

 

Present:  Stein, Fisher, Bertorelli, Poole, DeGrandchamp, Lewandowski, and 

Wiatrowski  

Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Stein at 7:30 p.m.  

A moment of silence was held in memory of Sabine Callaghan. 

Motion by Wiatrowski, supported by Lewandowski, to approve the Minutes of 

the June 11, 2025 Regular Meeting as presented.  All voted in favor.  Motion 

carried. 

Zach Kenreich from SHAES was in attendance and gave a report. 

Motion by DeGrandchamp, supported by Wiatrowski, to approve the Agenda.  All 

voted in favor.  Motion carried. 

Supervisor Stein stated that the 73rd Street apartment project has received their 

MSHDA approval and construction is planned for spring.  Supervisor Stein is 

meeting with a couple of different developers in the next week who are 

interested in affordable housing projects.  A site plan is being presented to the 

Planning Commission for the Senior Housing project on M140.  Deputy Supervisor 

Mandy Riston reported that she is about done with her training on Granicus and it 

is close to being implemented.  Dave Wiatrowski reported that he has sent letters 

to people who rent their homes that are not registered and is almost done with 

the inspections.  Those who ignore the letter and do not comply will be 

prosecuted. 

Motion by Wiatrowski, supported by Lewandowski, to adopt Resolution 25-17 

Introducing Ordinance 169 Amending the STR Ordinance.  All voted in favor by roll 

call vote.  Motion carried. 

Motion by Bertorelli, supported by Fisher, to approve Resolution 25-18 for a 

Metro Permit for Crown Castle.  All voted in favor by roll call vote.  Motion 

carried. 

Motion by Poole, supported by DeGrandchamp, to approve the bid for the paving 

at Cider Ct.  All voted in favor by roll call vote.  Motion carried. 

Motion by DeGrandchamp, supported by Fisher, to approve the bid for insurance 

coverage by Acrisure.  All voted in favor by roll call vote.  Motion carried. 

Reports from various committees and authorities were received. W.C. Askew was 

in attendance for the Road Commission, Jean Stein reported for the Library. 

Motion by Fisher, supported by Lewandowski, to approve payment of anticipated 

bills in the amount of $226,403.47.  All voted in favor by roll call vote.  Motion 

carried. 



 

Clerk Bertorelli announced she will apply for an ADA grant for the second precinct 

to get an ADA door at that entrance. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:31 p.m. 

 

_________________________               ___________________________ 

Brenda Bertorelli, Clerk                           Ross Stein, Supervisor 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


